
 

 

 
 
 
August 18, 2023 

 
Families, 
 
We are writing to you today with an update to the site upgrades taking place at John W. MacLeod – 

Fleming Tower Elementary at 1511 Purcell’s Cove Road.  

 

In May, we let you know that the pathways, parking lot and drainage at the school site were being re-

designed and upgraded. 

 

This project is scheduled to start Monday, August 21, 2023. This includes upgrading drainage, paving the 

parking lot and replacing the pathways. For safety, the school site will be fully fenced. This means there 

will be no access to the property, and the basketball court will be closed during construction. The 

playground will be open and can be accessed from Purcell’s Cove Road.   

 

We expect the project to be completed before the start of school, so there will be no impact to learning.  

 
If you have questions or concerns, please contact the HRCE Operations Services team at 
hrceoperations@hrce.ca. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Kavita Khanna 
Director, Operations Services 
Halifax Regional Centre for Education 
 

https://www.hrce.ca/sites/default/files/hrsb/Departments/BoardServices/Communications/message_to_community_john.w.macleodpc_rd._pathways_may_2023_-_final.pdf
mailto:hrceoperations@hrce.ca

